Bulletin No.: 04010

04010-S

## March 2004

## Dear General Motors Customer:

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. Federal regulation requires that any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward a copy of this notice to the lessee within ten days.

Reason For This Recall: General Motors has decided that a defect, which relates to motor vehicle safety, exists in certain 2004 model year Chevrolet Kodiak and GMC TopKick vehicles. Some of these vehicles are missing a retainer that holds the brake booster push rod and the brake pedal together. If the retainer is missing, the push rod and pedal could separate resulting in a loss of foundation brakes. If this condition occurs where stopping distance is limited, a crash could occur. In the event that you experience the condition, you can bring the vehicle to a stop using the parking brake.

What Will Be Done: Your GM dealer will inspect for the presence of the brake switch retainer and install a new retainer if it is missing. This service will be performed for you at no charge.

How Long Will The Repair Take? This inspection and service correction, if required, will take approximately 15 minutes. However, due to service scheduling requirements, your dealer may need your vehicle for a longer period of time.

Contacting Your Dealer: To limit any possible inconvenience, we recommend that you contact your GM dealer as soon as possible to schedule an appointment for this repair. By scheduling an appointment, your dealer can ensure that the necessary parts will be available on your scheduled appointment date. Should your dealer be unable to schedule a service date within a reasonable time, you should contact the appropriate Customer Assistance Center at the listed number below:

Division	Number
Puerto Rico – English	1-800-496-9992
Puerto Rico - Español	1-800-496-9993
Virgin Islands	1-800-496-9994
GMICT	1-800-862-4389

If, after contacting the appropriate Customer Assistance Center, you are still not satisfied that we have done our best to remedy this condition without charge and within a reasonable time, you may wish to write the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 400 Seventh Street, SW, Washington, DC 20590 or call 1-888-327-4236.

Customer Reply Card: The attached customer reply card identifies your vehicle. Presentation of this card to your dealer will assist in making the necessary correction in the shortest possible time. If you no longer own this vehicle, please let us know by completing the attached and mailing it in the postage paid envelope.

We are sorry to cause you this inconvenience; however, we have taken this action in the interest of your safety and continued satisfaction with our products.

General Motors Isuzu Commercial Truck, LLC

Enclosure